

MOKUAIKAUA CHURCH

CHURCH OF THE CHIMES

Established April 1820 75-5713 Alii Drive Kailua-Kona, Hawaii 96740 808.329.0655

July 15, 2014

The Hope of Survivors P.O. Box 6553 Omaha, NE 68106

Dear Steve and Samantha Nelson:

On behalf of Mokuaikaua Church, I would like to thank you for your informative presentation on "Clergy Abuse" at your 4-day Seminar in September 2013.

We were fortunate to have had someone of your professional expertise and credentials, volunteer time from your busy schedule to address our congregation and participants, and serve as resource persons. By sharing from your own experience, failures and victories we learned so much and the responses were excellent, as many are free to resume their relationship with God, without condemnation or false guilt.

It has been a pleasure working with you, and I look forward to working with you in future educational endeavors.

Sincerely,

David de Carvalho

Senior Pastor

P.S. Please accept our apologies as this letter was originally written in December 2013 and we did not send it as intended to.